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(Key Decision)

Portfolio
Infrastructure and Environment

Subject Matter

Pursuant to Minute EX.23/09 the Head of Planning and Housing Services reported (DS.34/09) on the Development Brief for the Former Garlands Hospital Site.  He informed Members that following consideration by the Executive the report had been considered by the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee who had arranged a workshop on 24 March to which Members of the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee, the Development Control and local Members had been invited.  He set out for Members the comments and concerns arising from the workshop and listed them under the various headings of Transportation and Highways; Noise/Air Quality; Water Supply/Drainage; Trees and Hedgerows; Community Facilities and other issues.  The Head of Planning and Housing Services suggested that in order to take the various comments into account the Development Brief could be amended and he set out suggested amendments to various paragraphs together with the addition of a further paragraph.

The Head of Planning and Housing Services also drew Members attention to a number of other issues which had been raised by the Committee but which were outwith the scope of the Supplementary Planning Document, including contacting the Highways Agency regarding future resurfacing of the motorway section past the former Garlands site and the making of a new Tree Preservation Order for the development site.

A copy of Minute Extract IOS.38/09 was also circulated.

The Portfolio Holder for Environment and Infrastructure welcomed the outcomes of the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee's workshop in identifying a number of comments and concerns which needed to be addressed.

Summary of options rejected

To make no amendments to the Development Brief as initially prepared.

DECISION

1.
That the Executive thank the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee for the work which they had carried out in considering the development brief for the former Garlands Hospital development site and for the various comments and concerns which they had highlighted.

2.
That the proposed amendments to the Development Brief as set out in paragraph 1.4 to report DS.34/09 be agreed and the Head of Planning and Housing Services make the necessary arrangements to amend the Development Brief.

3.
That the amended Development Brief be referred to the meeting of the City Council on 14 July 2009 with the recommendations that the City Council approve the content of the Development Brief and submit it for consultation.

4.
That the Head of Planning and Housing Services take the necessary action in respect of the matters raised by the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee which were outwith the scope of the Supplementary Planning Document as set out in paragraph 1.5 of the above report ie to request the Highways Agency be asked to consider future resurfacing of the motorway section past the former Garlands site and to consider preparation of a new Tree Preservation Order for the development site.

Reasons for Decision

To provide further guidance on policies contained within the Carlisle District Local Plan and to involve residents and businesses in the preparation of the guidance.







